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Meet the Staff
Kristin Penner: Director…………………………………..……..... 
Judy Parsons: 4-H Youth Development......................
Bev Schnellbacher: Haskell OP…………………....……..…..
Jade Greene: 4-H Youth Development ......................
Summer Stafford: Family & Community Wellness.....
Jane Eisenhauer: SNAP-Ed……………………………………….
Nancy Honig: Aging/Youth Development……………..….
Ron Honig: Agronomy/Horticulture…………………….……
Evelyn Moran: Stevens OP………………………………………..

Connect Online
www.wildwest.ksu.edu

Find us on Facebook @ Wild West District

pennerkr@ksu.edu
judy78@ksu.edu
bschnel@ksu.edu
jsgreene@ksu.edu
summerstafford@ksu.edu
jeisenha@ksu.edu
nhonig@ksu.edu
rhonig@ksu.edu
morane@ksu.edu

Office Hours 9:00 am - 5:00 pm 
Closed over Lunch 12:00 - 1:00 pm

Kansas State University Agricultural Experiment Station and Cooperative Extension Service 
K-State Research and Extension is an equal opportunity provider and employer. 

K-State Research and Extension is committed to providing equal opportunity for participation in all programs, services, and activities.  Program information may
be available in languages other than English.  Reasonable accommodations for persons with disabilities, including alternative means for communication (e.g.,

Braille, large print, audiotape, and American Sign Language) may be requested by contacting the event contact Kristin Penner at 620-675-2261 pennerkr@ksu.edu.
Requests received after this date will be honored when it is feasible to do so.  Language access services, such as interpretation or translation of vital information

will be provided free of charge to limited English proficient individuals upon request. 
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 Build your leadership skills and potential through workshops, consulting groups, inspirational
speakers and more. In addition, the 2024 State 4-H Youth Leadership Council will be elected

and up to six National 4-H Conference delegates will be selected through an interview process
at KYLF on November 18-19, 2023 at Rock Springs 4-H Center for Youth 14-18 years of age
before January 1, 2024. *Registration to open in August, follow link below for information.

https://www.kansas4-h.org/events-activities/conferences-events/kansas-youth-leadership-
forum/index.html

Deadline to register is Monday October 16, 2023 by 11:59 pm

Kansas Youth Leadership Forum: KYLF

District

4-H Club Financial Reviews
End-of-year financial reviews will be due November 1st by 5:00 pm to your local

 extension office. Be looking for more information via email.

4-H Enrollment Opens October 1st
Enrollment opens on October 1st, please do not enroll earlier than October 1st.

The system will not allow you to enroll early.

https://v2.4honline.com/#/user/sign-in

48 Hours of 4-H
48 hours of 4-H Community Service Projects; Check with your 4-H Club to see what

projects are going on. More information to come.

Check out the 4-H Tip Sheet for State Events & Info
Check out the website at anytime during the 4-H Year to see what is coming up or

deadlines to watch out for! A helpful up to date 4-H guide.
www.kansas4-h.org/tipsheet/

Turn in completed Record Books, Achievement Trip & Pin Applications by September 26th by
5:00 pm to your local Extension Office. 

**Haskell County: Ambassador, Top Boy & Girl Applications as well
Judy Parsons & Nancy Honig are available to help with record books, email judy78@ksu.edu

or nhonig@ksu.edu to set up a time.
Achievement Pin Applications can be found at

 https://www.kansas4-h.org/resources/awards-and-recognition/index.html 

Achievement Trip Applications can be found at 
https://wildwest.k-state.edu/4-h/

Record Books are due September 26th by 5:00 pm

National 4-H Week: OCTOBER 1st through 7th
All 4-H'ers and Adult Volunteer Leaders are encouraged to celebrate the new 4-H year by
wearing green & white or 4-H themed shirt on Wednesday, October 4th. Be sure to share

and tag us on Facebook #national4hweek

Kansas State Fair Perishable Exhibits are due to your local Extension Office by
Wednesday, September 6th by 5:00 pm (Flowers, Foods & Vegetables)

**Each 4-H'er will receive 2 tickets to the Kansas State Fair

State Fair Exhibit Information

https://www.kansas4-h.org/events-activities/conferences-events/kansas-youth-leadership-forum/index.html
https://v2.4honline.com/#/user/sign-in
http://www.kansas4-h.org/tipsheet/
mailto:judy78@ksu.edu
mailto:nhonig@ksu.edu
https://www.kansas4-h.org/resources/awards-and-recognition/index.html
https://www.kansas4-h.org/resources/awards-and-recognition/index.html
https://wildwest.k-state.edu/4-h/


Haskell County
The meeting will be held at the Haskell Extension Office on

Wednesday, September 13th at 7:00 pm

Wednesday, October 11th at 7:00 pm

4-H Council Meeting

The meeting will be held at the 4-H Building
on Monday, October 16th at 6:00 pm

4-H Council Meeting
For more information contact Lesley at

(620)655-2888 or Greg at (620)417-6738

Shotgun Practices
Seward County

Cloverbuds is for kids who are 5-6 years old as of January 1, 2024. Enrollment is open on
October 1st. If you have someone in your family this age or friends or neighbors with young

children please encourage them to be a part of this introduction to 4-H. There will be 7
meetings throughout the year, held every 2nd Wednesday of the Month at the Extension Office. 

Our first meeting will be on October 11th from 4:00-4:45 pm
Any questions feel free to email:

Kristin Penner at pennerkr@ksu.edu or Judy Parsons at judy78@ksu.edu  

Cloverbuds

Cloverbuds is for kids who are 5-6 years old as of January 1, 2024. Enrollment is open on
October 1st. If you have someone in your family this age or friends or neighbors with young

children please encourage them to be a part of this introduction to 4-H. There will be 7
meetings throughout the year, held every 3rd Wednesday of the Month at the Extension Office. 

Our first meeting will be on October 18th from 4:00-4:45 pm
Any questions feel free to email:

Judy Parsons at judy78@ksu.edu or Jade Greene at jsgreene@ksu.edu

Cloverbuds

Please do not start the enrollment process until October 1st. 
Each 4-H will be responsible for the $15 state enrollment fee when enrolling. 

Enrollment Information

Please do not start the enrollment process until October 1st. 
Each 4-H will be responsible for the $15 state enrollment fee when enrolling. 

Enrollment Information

Turn in completed Record Books, Achievement Trip & Pin, Ambassador & Top Boy/Girl
Applications by September 26th by 5:00 pm to the Extension Office. *Judy Parsons is

available to help with record books, email judy78@ksu.edu to set up a time.

Achievement Pin Applications can be found at
 https://www.kansas4-h.org/resources/awards-and-recognition/index.html 

Achievement Trip Applications can be found at 
https://wildwest.k-state.edu/4-h/

Record Books, Achievement Trip & Pin Applications
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Stevens County

The Stevens County 4-H Council voted to once again pay half of one 4-H event per youth annually,
with a $750 cap. Eligible events include 4-H Camp, KYLF, Discovery Days, 4-H Congress, and 4-H

Sponsored Livestock or Leadership Camps etc.

Activity Funds

Any first and second year 4-H'ers who would like to learn to sew. Get a head start by contacting
Nancy Honig by calling the Extension Office at (620)544-4359 or emailing nhonig@ksu.edu

Want to learn how to Sew?

The meeting will be held at the Extension Office on Monday, September 18th at 7:00 pm
4-H Council Meeting

The meeting will be held at the Extension Office following the 4-H Council meeting on
Monday, September 18th at 7:45 pm

Junior Leadership Meeting

The Frank and Catherine Ellsaesser Scholarship provides financial assistance to Stevens
County 4-H members attending 4-H activities focused on leadership growth. The 4-H Council

has implemented several changes, including making funds reimbursable after receiving a
thank-you card and presentation about the attended activity, limiting scholarships to $500
per member, and adjusting the amount given based on available funds. Applications are due

by November 1st for the 2023-2024 academic year.

Ellsaesser Leadership Scholarship

Turn in completed Record Books, Achievement Trip & Pin Applications by September 26th
by 5:00 pm to the Extension Office. *Judy Parsons & Nancy Honig are available to help

with record books, email judy78@ksu.edu or nhonig@ksu.edu to set up a time.

Achievement Pin Applications can be found at
 https://www.kansas4-h.org/resources/awards-and-recognition/index.html 

Achievement Trip Applications can be found at 
https://wildwest.k-state.edu/4-h/

Record Books, Achievement Trip & Pin Applications

The Junior Leadership Club invites all Stevens Co 4-H'ers to participate in a county-wide
thank you to our sponsors. Each 4-H family is requested to bring 2 dozen cookies to the

Extension Office on Friday, September 29th, or Sunday, October 1st between 1:00-2:00 pm.
Junior Leadership will meet at 1:30 pm on Sunday, October 1st to package and label cookie
platters to be delivered to local 4-H supporters National 4-H Week. Club leaders will also
identify members/families to help deliver the cookies. We want this to be a face-to-face

thank you to our supporters.

National 4-H Week County Wide Activity 

The meeting will be held at the Extension Office at 1:30 pm on Sunday, October 1st. We will
be packaging and labeling cookie platters to be delivered to local 4-H supporters for

National 4-H Week. 

Junior Leadership Meeting

mailto:nhonig@ksu.edu
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Stevens County 4-H Council will pay the $15 state enrollment fee for any new 4-H’er enrolling
throughout the year in 4-H. It will also pay the fee for any previously enrolled 4-H’er as long
as they enroll no later than November 30th. This is one of the things that is paid with funds

from the concession stand and food auction.

Enrollment Information

Stevens County

 The Anderson grant was established for Stevens County Youth to improve their community
through leadership projects either done individually, as a small group, or as a club. The grant
money, up to $1,000 is to be used to fulfill a community need. The application form is on the

Wild West Website under 4-H/Steven Co and is due in January. Last year the grant was used for
painting parking lot lines of many churches in the community. If you have questions about the

grant contact Nancy Honig at (620) 544-4359.

Sara Lee and E. Budd Anderson Youth Grant

We will be having Cloverbuds for those who are 5-6 Years old as of January 1, 2024. We will
not begin our meetings until November but enrollment begins October 1st. If you have

someone in your family this age or friends or neighbors with young children please encourage
them to be a part of this introduction to 4-H. We will hold approximately 6 meetings

throughout the year. 
Any questions feel free to email:

Nancy Honig @ nhonig@ksu.edu or Kendra Hermreck @ khermreck07@gmail.com

Cloverbuds

Save the date for Sunday, October 29th at 12:30 p.m. at Memorial Hall. 
It will be a catered dinner, we will be taking RSVP's until October 20th.

Fee:
Free for current 4-H’ers 

$12 for adults
$5 for children under 4-H age.

Achievement Banquet

Thank you to all that sent in photos for the Photo Calendar Contest. The
winners were chosen from a group of impartial judges.

Calendar Photo Winners

Kamryn Kirkham
Kassidy Kirkham

Congratulations to ......
Kathryn Brown
Jaycee Burrows

Jack Sullivan
Katya Wolters

Jayden Burrows
Joshua Burrows

Benjamin Martin
Elodie Sullivan

Club Duties are assigned as follows:
Setup/Drinks: Wranglers
Decorations: Buffalo Boosters / Heartland
Cleanup: Cloverleaf Cowboys


